KVSH PSSC

Monday, March 21, 2011

Minutes 
Present:  Jane Richard, Gwen, Pierrette Robichaud, Stephanie Tomilson (representing Mr. Smith), Philip Patterson, Carole MacFarquhar (Chair), Cyndi Joudrey, Craig Logan, Bob Crowley
Guest: Gwen Shuttleworth

Regrets:  Peter Smith, Kelly Wear, Lori Munn, Cathy Robichaud, Katlyn Jardine, Myra McNaughton, Carol Hamilton
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:05.   We welcomed our guest parent, Gwen Shuttleworth
2.  Approval of the Agenda

The student representative’s report and principal’s report were cancelled and the technology and apprenticeship presentations report was deferred, due to absences.  Campus clean-up was added to New Business. The agenda was approved as amended.  Gwen Shuttleworth volunteered to take minutes.
3. Approval of the minutes from the previous meeting.
The minutes were approved as presented.  Moved by Craig Logan, seconded by Bob Crowley.

4.  Correspondence - none

5.  Business Arising from the Previous Meeting

a. Teacher Appreciation week 
Events went well.  Mr. Smith’s talkmail and email was successful in soliciting volunteers for muffins and chocolates. Parents appreciated the chance to participate.  One week’s notice seems adequate for getting enough parents to provide muffins and chocolate.  (A reminder call the night before is a possibility.)   Carole does not have everyone’s complete contact information so thanking individuals is not possible.  However, perhaps they can be publicly thanked as a group via talk mail.  
Action:                                                                                                                               Next year: 
                                                                                                                  Continue asking for muffin and chocolate donors via talk mail and email                                            Invite parents to help set-up in the mornings.                                                                                                   Record contact information including name of student(s) at KVHS so we can thank them or contact them again.                                                                                           Ask if any parents have associations with businesses which could donate prizes, food or other items.  Give a month’s notice to the businesses.

The breakfast for teaching and support staff was postponed from February to Wednesday April 16, due to lack of chefs.  Volunteer staffing still an issue for April.  Carole will contact Derek Mullin to see if he and /or Nick (chef who has helped us in previous years) might be available for the new date.   Craig’s wife had offered to be the head chef in Nick’s absence, providing she didn’t have to deal with the commercial appliances. Mr. Smith will request other parent volunteers via talk mail & email. Ideally we are seeking someone with experience cooking for large groups such as church suppers.  We will use the culinary tech room, which has normal domestic stoves, and is a more private space.  It was suggested that volunteers bring electric frying pans for the pancakes.  Mr. Smith will also ask the teacher (Shaun Chown) where she keeps the frying pans.  Money needs to be spent before the end of March – Food can be stored or frozen until April 16. Craig will send the shopping list to Mr. Smith to sort out how to pay for the purchases.  We will set up night before and cook in the morning, feeding about 60 people            (serving about 80 teaching and support staff). We will start at 6:30, as coffee takes an hour. 
b)  KVHS sign 

Cindy called churches to see who they buy signs from, and spoke to possible suppliers.  She brought some photo examples of signs.  Our cost could be from $15,000 to $20,000. Options and questions to consider include: how to change info (wired to school? cell phone?) and how much information will we want to put on it? 
Action:   Prepare a request for support from District 6, to be presented by the end of the school year.  It will include a statement of the problem (partnership with the KV Fields no longer an option.) Mr. Smith will ask John MacDonald what we need to include in a proposal/request.  

c)  Community Cafe
Mr. Smith has the name of the recommended speaker and is arranging for a date (evening) in late April for her to speak to parents on “how to prepare your child for university.”   This will be followed by a presentation on financial options for university.  

Action: consider presenting the financial speaker in the fall for Grade 12s who may need student loans. 
d) Technology and apprenticeship presentations. 

They happened as planned and went well. Fewer students attended the technology session than anticipated.  Full report from Cathy Robichaud will come in April. 

6.  New Business 
 a) Campus Clean-up
Last year’s event was successful, despite many members of the Leadership Team were away at DramaFest.   Some new students were involved.  This year’s event will be more than just a Saturday clean-up.  It could include a swap of discarded items from each other’s classrooms.  It might also include clearing the grass from around the existing sign and even cutting the bushes around the sign.
7.  ”Once around the table”
a)  It was suggested that the PSSC could form an alumni association, locating them through Facebook.  It would be good to start with former school presidents.  We could recognize contributions on a plaque.

b) The TV is up but not working yet.
c)  The Grade 11s will attend the non-traditional job fair.
d) KVHS celebrates La semaine de la fierté francaise, Oh Canada in French, a world effort to promote the French language, 
e)  43 Grade 12 students are preparing to take the AP French exam, compared to 8 last year.  The majority pass typically, example last year 8 students took the exam, challenging for credit, AP numbers of students taking the exams  has increased from last year, learn the skills for University through AP courses, helps in transition to University,

f).Carole wondering if there is school involvement in Global Youth Service Day on April 16.  There are quite a few plans for participation in Saint John.

8. Next meeting will be Monday, April 18, 7 pm in the library. 

9. The meeting was adjourned at 8:45.

